CAPE ELIZABETH TOWN COUNCIL AGENDA
 Meeting # 11-2008
Monday, June 9, 2008 
7:30 p.m.

Roll Call by the Town Clerk 
Mary Ann Lynch, Chairman
2 Olde Colony Lane

232-1048
12/2010  

David J. Backer 

2 Rugosa Way 


253-0529
12/2009   
Cynthia Dill


1227 Shore Road

767-7197
12/2008   
Sara W. Lennon

54 Cranbrook Drive 

741-5139
12/2009   
Paul J. McKenney

5 Katahdin Road

899-0045
12/2010   
James S. Rowe 

127 Oakhurst Road

799-5825
12/2009   
Anne E. Swift-Kayatta

14 Stone Bridge Road

767-5754
12/2008   
Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag
Minutes of Meetings: The minutes for May will be reviewed at a subsequent meeting.   

Reports and Correspondence
Town Manager’s Report- Town Manager McGovern will not be present. 

Citizens Discussion of Items Not on the Agenda 
Item # 86-2008      
Windmills   
The Ordinance Committee is recommending amendments to the Zoning Ordinance regarding windmills. It is proposed a public hearing be scheduled for Monday, July 14, 2008 at 7:30 p.m. at the Cape Elizabeth Town Hall with proper notice thereof. 
Item # 87-2008
Sewer Extension and Open Space-Eastman Meadows 
The Planning Board has given preliminary approval to the proposed Eastman Meadows condominium project. As part of the approval, the Planning Board is recommending the extension of the sewer service area. The Town Council had a presentation on this proposal on March 5, 2007 and preliminarily approved the extension subject to a formal recommendation from the Planning Board.   The open space to be accepted is as reviewed and recommended by the Planning Board. 
Item # 88-2008      
Good Table Restaurant   

It is proposed to approve the Good Table Restaurant annual malt spirituous and vinous license.   
Item # 89-2008      
Library Gift and Library Planning Study    

It is proposed to accept a gift with appreciation from the Thomas Memorial Library Charitable Foundation of $25,000 for the library planning study and to authorize these funds and $50,000 from the Marion Chase and Barbara Chase Funds to pay for a library planning study. This is in accordance with the Town Council’s earlier expressed desire that the library planning study be paid for with private funds. The consultants were chosen as part of a Request for Proposals process by the committee and their recommendation has been approved by the town manager pending this Town Council authorization to allocate the $75,000 in donated funds.  
Item # 90-2008      
Regional Disaster Aid Agreement   

It is proposed to authorize the town manager to indicate municipal agreement with amendments to the Regional Disaster Aid Agreement approved by the Regional Emergency Aid Community Team on April 23, 2008.    

Item # 91-2008      
Representative to MMA Legislative Policy Committee    

Every two years the Maine Municipal Association conducts elections for its Legislative Policy Committee. The Town of Cape Elizabeth is entitled to one seat on the 35 member committee. The current representative is Anne Swift-Kayatta. It is recommended that the town manager be authorized to notify MMA of the Town Council’s appointment/election of _____________ as the Town of Cape Elizabeth’s representative on the MMA Legislative Policy Committee for the 2009-2010 biennium.    

Item # 92-2008      
Request for Special Town Council Meeting     

It is recommended that the Town Council schedule a special meeting on either Thursday, June 26, 2008 or on Monday, June 30, 2008 for the purpose of reviewing a lease agreement for the fitness center and to review the status of collective bargaining.  The time of the meeting should also be determined. During the day on the 24th, 25th and 27th are also available times.  There may be other brief business at the meeting.  
Citizens Discussion of Items Not on the Agenda 
Adjournment  
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